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A meeting of the Environment Committee was held in the Parish Office on Tuesday 18th February 2014.
Present:  Cllrs Mrs S Watson (Chairman), A Lowen, M Powell, G Hobbs, D Pikett and       S England
       Clerk:   Mrs J Murray
14/02/36   Chairman’s remarks
 The Chairman welcomed everyone to the first meeting of 2014.
14/02/37   Apologies

On a proposal from Cllr Powell, seconded by Cllr Lowen, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote to accept apologies from Cllrs Mrs van Gelderen and Mrs England having considered and accepted their reasons for absence. 
14/02/38   Declarations of Interest

None
14/02/39   Minutes 


On a proposal from Cllr Powell, seconded by Cllr Lowen, it was unanimously RESOLVED that the notes of the meeting held on 1st October 2013 be approved and signed as the minutes.
14/02/40   Clerk’s Report
Two Trees have been offered by LCC to replace one being removed from Lincoln Road                  during their tree maintenance programmed; need to decide which species is required – next agenda.
14/02/41   Correspondence

        CPRE – Best Kept Village Competition marking sheet

        Lincolnshire Co-operative – Response to letter regarding Christmas celebration

        WLDC – Tree Works Consent 032005

        WLDC – Tree Works application 032313

        WLDC – Tree Works application 032326

        WLDC – Tree Works application 032325

        Resident – Letter requesting removal of 2 trees on Chancel Court

        WLDC – Tree Works application 032402

        WLDC – Tree Works application 032577

        WLDC – Tree Works Consent T8 & T9, refusal of consent T7 application 032325

        WLDC – Tree Works Consent 032402

        LCC – Parish Paths Partnership 2013/2014

 Western Power Distribution – Letter regarding tree cutting programme & disruption to electricity supply on 10/3/14

        Veolia – Quote for footpath strimming 2014

        Continental Landscapes – Quote for footpath strimming 2014

14/02/42   Financial
      Members were given a financial report to date.
14/02/43   Trees

· On a proposal from Cllr Lowen, seconded by Cllr Powell, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to write to resident on Chancel Court to tell her she can remove and reinstate the tree. Ask her to advise the PC of her choice of tree and discuss with the Tree Warden and Chairman
· The Tree Warden reported that very few trees had been damaged as a result of the recent winds; one on private land was dealt with by the land owner. Permission has been granted for the trees at the rear of Costcutter to have work carried out on them.
· On a proposal from Cllr Powell, seconded by Cllr Hobbs, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote that Cllrs England and Mrs Watson will attend a Tree Forum on 26th March 2014.
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14/02/44   Footpaths
· The P3 Co-ordinator had nothing to report as the weather has been too wet to walk them.
· On a proposal from Cllr Pikett, seconded by Cllr Mrs Watson, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote to accept the lowest quotation received from Veolia ES (UK) Ltd in respect of the 2014 strimming contract.
14/02/45   Allotments

The Allotment Tenant’s Representative was not present so no report was received.
14/02/46   Village Maintenance
· On a proposal from Cllr Pikett, seconded by Cllr Mrs Watson, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to accept the lowest quotation received in respect of the 2014 Village Maintenance contract
· Floral Displays – Northfield Road – wait until next year. On a proposal from Cllr Pikett, seconded by Cllr Powell, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote to install pole baskets on the Victorian lampposts on the Village Green

· Floral Displays – Red, white and blue theme to commemorate WW1/Red Arrows 50th Anniversary year– quotes to be sought for planting up and maintenance.
· Shops & Businesses will be requested to join in with floral displays as the village was marked down in last year’s Best Kept Village competition.
8.25pm Cllr England arrived

              On a proposal from Cllr Mrs Watson, seconded by Cllr Pikett, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to invite businesses, shops and pubs to join in with floral displays in the centre of the village and offer them an incentive of £10.00 towards the cost of each hanging basket on production of a receipt and application form.
14/02/47   Councillors’ Reports

· Cllr Mrs Watson - write to the person that made the Owl Boxes and thank them – may want some more making in the future.
· Cllr England – the Neighbourhood Plan may identify something in the future for the Committee to become involved with.

